Boil Advisory - LIFTED

September 30, 2025



Due to:

A main line water leak on our 6" CIP Water Main on Douglas Street
The Mt. Gilead Village Public Water System is advising all affected
people receiving this notice.

Those that received a notice:

- > 540 Douglas Street (the entire Apartment Bldg.)
 - ➤ 400 W. High Street (Ellis Bros. Concrete)

That until further notice, all consumers vigorously boil, for at least 2 (two) minutes, any water used for drinking

(including water used to make ice), cooking, oral and or personal hygiene.

You might notice discolored water once the water is restored. Two common types are yellowish orange water indicating Iron, and the second appearing milky looking is air in the water. We will flush our water mains to help with this but, you can do the same with your lines as well. It is recommended to remove your aerators from your faucets to do this.

After conducting our investigation, the collection of all required samples, and all samples (absence) reported from the lab, the water has been cleared safe to use and the Boil Advisory has been

Lifted at

1121hrs. (1121 AM) Tuesday September 30, 2025

The Mt. Gilead Water Department has no evidence at this time that the water system is contaminated. The possibility does exist however that the water system is contaminated and is issuing this advisory as a precaution.

Boil Advisory updates can be reached at the following places:

- 1. Mt. Gilead Water Treatment Plant at 419-946-1871
 - 2. www.mountgilead.net website
 - 3. Village of Mount Gilead, Ohio Facebook page

Revised 10-13-2017 OEPA

Prepared by Kit Christopher D. St. Clair

Water Tech/Operator of Record Mt. Gilead Village PWS

9-30-2025 (2 service connections)